
Good evening. I’m Jeff Kubin, and I was the EiC of Volume 75. 

 

Being a member of TLR, and particularly serving on its Editorial Board, was a 

highlight of law school for many of us.  After 100 years, the list of prominent and 

successful TLR alumni—including my two legal mentors, Judge Edith Jones and 

Robin Gibbs—is enough to make anyone look in awe at this incredible institution. 

 

Of course, 25 years ago back in 1996 and 1997, the success of Volume 75 was 

entirely made possible by its wonderful Editorial Board, many of whom are hear 

tonight. They were simply a fantastic bunch and a tremendous amount of fun. 

 

Reflecting on that year in the corner office, however, I am struck by one overarching 

thought: 

 

Anyone who has ever been EiC of the Law Review knows that there is one person—

often under-celebrated in my opinion—without whom the whole enterprise would 

never work: the Managing Editor. 

 

So tonight, I give a huge thanks to every Managing Editor of the Texas Law 

Review—including especially mine, Mike Henry. 

 

Happy 100th Birthday to TLR from Volume 75! 

 

Thank you. 


